Magna Group Practice
Patient Participation Group Annual Newsletter March 2015
Magna Group Practice Patient Participation Group is a group of practice patients who meet regularly on a quarterly basis to discuss issues relating to the provision of health care as provided by the practice. The group is open to all patients of the Dalton Health Centre,  Highthorn Road Surgery at Kilnhurst and Wath Health Centre : we try to make the group as representative of the total practice population as possible.

The PPG currently comprises of 9 members and the Practice Manager of the Practice acts as the chair.


The meetings are very informal and gives you the chance to help shape the delivery of health services from the practice. The group still needs expanding  but in the last year has attracted patients from both the Wath and Dalton health centres to supplement patients from the Kilnhurst surgery who were already established as members. The group still needs to work to encourage other ethnic and minority groups to attend as well as different age groups : there was some attendance through the year from patients with Mental Health problems. Comparative  population  data  including ethnicity has been discussed by the group. Flyers and posters were produced in 2014 to  raise the profile of the Group and the patient survey which we carried out last year was conducted by members of the PPG who actively tried to recruit new members with some success
During the year the group discussed ways of recruiting new members and came up with the following suggestions some of which have been implemented i.e. Larger notices, contact charitable groups, flyer attached to scripts, target schools, desk top workshop in reception at all 3 sites for 1 day a week for a month.

There are no specific large groups of patients that need particular representation within the group.   Should any further patients wish to get involved please contact Steve Hindle on 01709 582522. Please see notice boards for further information, newsletters etc..

Practice Survey
In June of 2014 the meeting reviewed the summary of actions proposed and implemented last year and also discussed  cross cutting themes from the Rotherham Area Wide PPG meeting : the discussion centred around access to diagnostics and care.

There are a lot of issues with lack of funding and communication between primary and secondary care but a lot of these issues are beyond our local groups scope but it was felt that some points should be fed back to the centre I.e
Communication between secondary care and primary care

Education of patients about where to attend for particular types of complaints

Re-investment of savings should be in primary care and not used to bolster up underperforming secondary care
Local practice Issues
Local issues were raised  and it was suggested  that these issues  be tackled initially by a patient survey centring around:-

Access to practice Nurses – seemingly a long wait to see PN’s

If 7 day surgeries are implemented  what hours would patients prefer our surgeries to be open

Advertising of all available  clinics across our 3 sites
Survey – Modus Operandi  We were to carry out the survey when the flu clinics were  held during October : the survey was carried out at all three sites. The group had volunteered to collect the data on behalf of the practice. SM and ES did Kilnhurst, AH and EP did Wath. AH  volunteered to collect the surveys at Dalton as well.

Proposed dates were  :- Kilnhurst 6,7 or 8 October - Wath 8 or 20(pm) October -Dalton 6,10 or 16 October

In addition to distributing the surveys the PPG will also issue flyers in an attempt to recruit more members for the PPG

Other Issues that were raised  at this planning meeting
AH mentioned that the Our of Hours service availability is not clear and the managers detailed  the amended service as is now : Care UK and NHS 111 are providing this service but piecemeal and it is not felt to be clear and poorly advertised as well. SH and CR to report to PBC Group. It is suggested that as a practice we can raise awareness by putting details on the prescription side slip. SH to action

AHJ said that the Jayex board ran too quickly and not all the script is readable. SH to investigate and modify

Healthwatch AH said that an article appeared in the Advertiser some 2 weeks ago detailing the Neuro services availability locally. Apparently the script that appeared in the newspaper was inaccurate as some of the services listed were not available in Rotherham. Apparently the Advertiser editing staff add their own detail which was incorrect and it is felt that Healthwatch ought to be overseeing what is published. SH said he would feedback to the PBC group. AH has already reported to Healthwatch

Some clarity regarding ordering scripts for collection by Pharmacies was provided and also confirmation that the Choose and Book system for referral was still in place.
PPG’s review of the survey findings
Survey results

1 How easy is it to get timely appointments with the Practice Nurse 
	
	Kilnhurst
	Dalton
	Wath
	Totals

	Easy
	29 (34%)
	35 (66%)
	26 (59%)
	90 (49%)

	Quite easy
	37 (43%)
	13 (24%)
	9 (20%)
	59 (33%)

	Acceptable
	19 (23%)
	5 (10%)
	8 (19%)
	32 (18%)

	Difficult
	0
	0
	1 (2%)
	1 (0%)

	Very Difficult
	0
	0
	0
	0

	Totals
	85
	53
	44
	182


How easy is it to get timely appointments with the Health Care assistant 
	
	Kilnhurst
	Dalton
	Wath
	Totals

	Easy
	27 (36%)
	21 (72%)
	14 (52%)

	62(47%)

	Quite easy
	22 (30%)
	5 (18%)
	7 (26%)
	34 (26%)

	Acceptable
	25 (33%)
	3 (10%)
	5 (18%)
	33 (25%)

	Difficult
	0
	0
	1 (4%)
	1 (1%)

	Very Difficult
	1 (1%)
	0
	0
	1 (1%)

	Totals
	75
	29
	27
	131


A lot of patients were not aware of existence of a HCA

The government is considering introducing 7 day access to GP surgeries. Should this come to fruition the practice will need to know what times would be most convenient for patients to have appointments with a doctor or nurse. Please tick  your preferences against the following choices

Which time of the day would be most preferable for you to see a doctor

	
	Kilnhurst
	Dalton
	Wath
	Totals

	Before 9am
	13
	10
	12
	35 (18%)

	Between 9 am and noon
	56
	38
	25
	119 (62%)

	Between noon and 3pm
	14
	1
	2
	17 (9%)

	Between 3pm and 6pm
	5
	5
	3
	13 (7%)

	Between 6pm and pm
	5
	1
	0
	6 (3%)

	Totals
	93
	55
	42
	190


Which time of the day would be most preferable for you to see a nurse

	
	Kilnhurst
	Dalton
	Wath
	Totals

	Before 9am
	13
	13
	12
	38 (21%)

	Between 9 am and noon
	56
	35
	24
	115 (63%)

	Between noon and 3pm
	9
	2
	2
	13 (7%)

	Between 3pm and 6pm
	2
	4
	4
	10 (6%)

	Between 6pm and 9pm
	6
	0
	0
	6 (3%)

	Totals
	86
	54
	42
	182


If the practice was to extend it’s opening hours what would be your preference for extra surgeries

	
	Kilnhurst
	Dalton
	Wath
	Totals

	Early morning before 9am
	20
	12
	18
	50 (23%)

	Late night after 6pm
	22
	17
	6
	45 (20%)

	Saturday mornings
	33
	19
	13
	65 (29%)

	Saturday Afternoons
	4
	12
	6
	22 (10%)

	Sunday mornings
	4
	12
	6
	22 (10%)

	Sunday afternoons
	4
	9
	4
	17 (8%)

	Totals
	87
	81
	53
	221


1 person picked all the above

1     person said none- doctors work enough

The main points raised by the group were:-

A
The practice nurse should have some urgent appointments held for dressings, stitch removal etc..

B
Medication reviews should be carried out on phone or done internally for stable patients : would release some appointment availability for patients

C 
AH made the point that the practice shouldn’t implement any new surgeries until the A & E and WIC set up is resolved and implemented at the hospital

D
Evening appointments and Saturday mornings should be the choice for additional surgeries under 7 day working from the data received under the survey. This should be at the expense of afternoon surgeries

E
It was suggested to revisit the survey to catch a younger group of patients and do this electronically or carry out a survey during extended hours on a Wednesday. This would give a broader view of patients. Originally survey was done on “flu administration day” which would have meant more older patients being surveyed and would distort results somewhat.

It was also suggested that we look at doing an On Line survey to catch a different type of patients views. 

F
Comments were made that access at this surgery is generally good when compared with elsewhere. Thanks to doctors nurses and staff were extended by the Group

Priority Areas established from Patient Survey findings
Priority Area 1
Medication reviews should be carried out on phone or done internally for stable patients : would release some appointment availability for patients. 

Action 1 This area was to be put to the GP’s who concurred that this was possible and would be introduced for appropriate patients.

Expected impact 1 This should free up some GP time for other type of consultation. The practice to be advertised on Jayex Board and side slips of prescriptions
Priority Area 2    The practice nurse should have some urgent appointments held for dressings, stitch removal etc..
Action 1   The practice will review its “emergency appointments for nurses to facilitate this need. Further it is an issue that such procedures have been carried out by the community nursing team in the past and the Practice Manager has put a proposal to the Practice Based Commissioning Group that some funding be directed towards reintroducing a community nursing service to deal with sutures and dressings as practices do not have the facility to cope with such work

Expected impact2 
We await an outcome from our proposal but in the meantime “emergency appointments are to be introduced to the nurses appointment schedules

Priority Area 3
The group made the point that the practice shouldn’t implement any new surgeries until the A & E and WIC set up is resolved and implemented at the hospital
Action 3
Whilst it has been useful to collect the data for late night and week-end openings this issue is to be put on hold ftb

Progress on Previous Years

Our action plan for last year was as follows:-

Action Plan

1
More work to improve presentation of information at each site but particularly Wath Health Centre – the posters have been tidied up and special designated notice boards allotted for Safeguarding and Carers issues
2
Posters to be devised illustrating the various clinics available at each site – Posters have been devised and posted at each site but after further discussion through this year it has been decided to install further dedicated notice boards to advertise our clinics and also our staff – photographs and job titles
3
The practice to liaise with RIO about introducing Reshape clinics...now introduced
4
The practice to liaise with RIO for provision of waiting room information stands to raise awareness of facilities available re weight management/diet and a healthier lifestyle…..not achieved although posters advertising the service available
6
 new signage  at Kilnhurst  advertising opening hours – now in place
